
 
 

PA 12-155 Workgroup 3 – Municipal options to address phosphorus reduction in receiving waters 
 
September 30, 2013, 2:00 PM 
 
Meeting Notes 
 
A list of attendees with contact information is attached. 
 
Rowland Denny received a proposed Scope of Work from Dennis Waz.  Rowland will review and comment on and 
forward to the group. 
 
Our final product is contingent on data we receive from the other two workgroups. 
 
It was asked who would be willing to work on developing a list of technologies and their costs for treating point 
sources with the following showing interest: 
Mike LeClaire 
Steve Seigal 
Bill Bent 
Dennis Cuevas 
Dave Ignatowicz and  
Ray Drew. 
 
Our second task, as Dennis Waz drafted, will largely be done by Workgroup 1.  We will need to incorporate the 
data they produce into our analysis of what methods or approaches to removing phosphorus from point and/or non-
point sources can be taken by municipalities to meet needed removals as defined by Workgroup 2. 
 
Our next meeting will be Tuesday, November 12th from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM in conference room 6A at DEEP 
headquarters.  Future meetings will continue on the second Tuesday of the month from 9:00 AM to 11:00 AM. 
 
If you have any questions, please contact Rowland Denny at 860-424-3749 or rowland.denny@ct.gov.  
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